UTEP Library
Guidelines for History Day Visits

The UTEP Library supports the History Department and the El Paso educational community by offering information literacy instruction to middle school and high school students participating in National History Day competitions. These guidelines will help the library staff serve these students effectively.

Handouts are available to help students prepare for their library visit. Teachers are welcome to edit these handouts to suit their own students.

· History Day instruction and assistance must be scheduled ahead of time. Please contact Mrs. Nancy Hill at 747-6722 or nhill@utep.edu
· Maximum number of students per class is 25, since this is the seating limit of our electronic classroom.

· The teacher and at least one parent or aide must accompany the students. A teacher, aide, or librarian will accompany small groups to the stacks.
· One librarian and one library assistant will work with the students.

· Most of the materials in the library are available for research. The Special Collections are not available except by prior arrangement with that department.

· Students should already have their topics selected prior to the visit. Handouts on how to select a topic are available electronically from Mrs. Hill.

· A list of student topics should be sent to Mrs. Hill ahead of time, so she can prepare appropriate research materials and instructions.

· Students must observe all library rules and behave courteously in the library.

· Food and drinks are allowed in most parts of the library, but not in the electronic classroom.

· Talking is allowed, but students should keep their voices low.

· Cell phones must be set to vibrate or turned off.

· Students will not run, play on the elevators, or clump up and down the stairs. Students should be accompanied by adults, and not wander around the library alone.
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